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HELM STORES AND APARTMENTS (OLTR #16) 

ORIGINAL PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The Helm Building was a two-story structure housing two shops on the first floor and 
four apartments on the second. The first story was dominated by an arcade composed 
of five horseshoe arches. On the extreme outer ends of the arcade were placed 
small, thin windows covered by iron bars. The plainness of the first story was 
contrasted by the elaborate detail found in the second story of the superstructure. 
In the second story, which was smaller in size than the first, the center of the 
facade was marked by a balcony with a copper overhang. At one side of the balcony 
were two pairs of casement windows surmounted by pointed arches of alternating 
voussoirs and raised tiles. A simple set of casement windows supporting a wide wood 
lintel was placed on the other side of the facade beneath spouts. At either end of 
the second story of the facade, the wall line bowed out to meet the first story, 
forming graceful plinths for ornamental vases. The flat roof was dramatized by a 
painted dome and copper finial, a sculpted parapet ending in rounded corner 
akroteria, and an octagonal minaret which featured "arrow-slit" windows in the 
shaft, ornate molding at its neck, an iron railing around the stanchion, and a 
copper cupola with a finial. A crenelated parapet stretched across the facade, 
uniting the dome and minaret.

PRESENT PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Major alterations include removal of the dome, parapet, and minaret. On the second 
story, the three sets of casement windows have been replaced by four modern windows 
covered by iron bars. On the street level, the horseshoe arches have been enclosed 
and altered to form simple pointed arches.
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SIGNIFICANCE

The Helm Building was first announced in the Opa-locka Times on December 1, 1926. 
Construction had just begun when the building was mentioned four weeks later in the 
Times. Later editions of the newspaper indicate that construction had progressed 
much faster than expected. It was reported that the Knoll and Houk Cash Grocery and 
Meat Market would open in the building on February 1, 1927.
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